McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL

THE MACDONALD PHYSICS BUILDING

January Eleventh 1 9 2 4.

Dear Colonel Bovey.

With reference to the lecture by Dr. Ami, at the Royal Victoria College, on the twenty-second of January, I write to state that we can lend a suitable lantern and an operator. With reference to a screen, I regret to inform you that we have no suitable portable screen. This difficulty of a screen for lectures is a recurrent one - for example in the case of the Extension Lectures given by Dr. Waugh on History.

I recommend that McGill University buy a good portable screen, about 12 x 12, aluminium faced. We should be happy to take charge of this for the University in the Physics Building, but we are not prepared to pay for it out of our funds. Would you please give me authority for the immediate purchase of such a screen before January twenty-second. I think it is quite obvious that McGill University should have such a screen available, particularly with the present increase of lectures in various places both within and without the University.

Yours very truly

Director of Physics.